	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number

	2015/4828/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Anna Roe


	Garden Flat

146 Fellows Road

London

NW3 3JH

	Proposal

	Erection of single storey rear extension.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	40
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer responses in italics)


	The owner of 8 flats in the upper part of 146 Fellows Road has objected to the application on the following grounds:
1. There was a previous application for a single storey rear extension (application no. 2014/3278/P) granted and subsequently built at this site. Previously there was a staircase at the rear of the property from the first floor to the garden. In the previous proposals, the staircase showed as remaining. However, when the work was undertaken the external staircase was removed. 

2. The dates of the application and drawings do not marry-up; the drawings are dated to the 8/5/14 however the application was submitted on the 21/08/15. It is almost as if it the two schemes were prepared at the same time and this application held back until application 2014/3278/P was completed. 
3. The certificate of lawfulness is dated the 8/5/14, the applicant is aware that Regal Star Inc. is in liquidation and that a licence for building works cannot be sought from the freeholder until this matter is resolved.
4. We cannot accept a redacted letter from Thames Water.
5. The Supporting Statement and Design and Access Statement contain inaccuracies. They do not make clear that the applicant doesn’t have title to the whole of the rear garden.

6. The statement shows that the application seeks to provide a small single storey rear extension without pointing out that there is already one which was recently built. 

7. The application is unclear, it is confusing which drawings are existing and which are proposed. 
Officer response:
1. When a decision is made on a planning application only certain issues can be taken into account; referred to as material planning considerations. This is judged to be a private issue between neighbours and does not form a material consideration.
2. This application was received on the 21/08/15. It is relatively common for plans in excess of a year old to be submitted for consideration. On visiting the application site the plans were found to be accurate. 
3. The applicant has since submitted an updated certificate B. Private issues between neighbours do not constitute a material planning consideration and cannot be taken into consideration by the local planning authority. 

4. Personal details have been reacted to protect this consultee’s personal data; they are not considered relevant to the application. 
5. Land and Boundary disputes do not constitute a material planning consideration and cannot be taken into consideration by the local planning authority.
6. The site's planning history was taken into account when coming to this decision.

7. I consider the plans submitted in connection with this application to be clear, it is evident which are the existing and which are the proposed. 



	Recommendation: Grant planning permission


